

FALL RETREAT SKIT ASSIGNMENT

This year's Fall Retreat Committee has been busy planning a fantastic program in Brasstown Valley Resort from **August 27-29**, **2025**! As part of that program, your small group will be required to prepare and perform a short skit for the amusement of yourselves, your fellow classmates, and the retreat committee. Here are the rules:

- Your group's skit should be <u>no more than 5 minutes in length</u> and must include all group members.
- Props, costumes, and music are encouraged, but not required. Only a limited sound system will be provided.
- Please have music (if used) in one file, emailed to Kai at <u>klawrence@cobbchamber.org</u> AND your respective camp counsellor by Wednesday, August 20.
- You may <u>not</u> bring or use projectors, laptops, or any other type of technical support media (even if you are the IT person).
- If your skit requires additional IT needs or musical support, be sure to identify a point person to coordinate.
- We encourage your skits to be "SNL funny"!
- By the end of tonight's skit group huddle you should:
 - ✓ Exchange cell phone numbers
 - ✓ Create a GroupMe for ongoing communication
 - ✓ And most importantly, you should schedule your first skit practice meeting. By your first meeting, you will need to decide on a team name that corresponds to your assigned decade. This name will follow your group all year, so choose wisely.

Once you have selected your team name, please email it to Kai at klawrence@cobbchamber.org.

Your group skit should focus on some sort of experience during your assigned decade. You could perform a skit recreating an iconic moment from your decade, you could create a parody incorporating the class theme, or just dance around and sing camp songs. Be sure to incorporate Leadership Cobb in your skit!

Be creative and have fun!

Skits will be judged, and prizes awarded by the Fall Retreat committee.